
 
 
June 30, 2021 

 
 
Catherine A. McNamara 
Rates Analyst II, Rates & Regulatory Affairs 
Liberty Utilities 
15 Buttrick Road 
Londonderry, NH  03053 
 
Re:  Docket DG 20-013 

66th rev pg 1, 8th rev pg 2, 6th rev pg 48, 7th rev pg 54 
Tariff #10 
Effective Date as Filed: November 1, 2020 
Letter of Non-Compliance 

 
Dear Ms. McNamara: 
 

Staff has reviewed the tariff filing received on June 4, 2021, and as revised by filings on June 
25, 2021 and June 30, 2021 in the above-captioned proceeding.  During review of the tariff filing, 
Staff found the following: 

 
The cover letter does not explain the source of the summer rates Liberty added, presumably to 

be effective May 1, 2021.  Liberty told Staff that Liberty billed Gas Assistance Program recipients 
based on cost of gas summer rates effective May 1, 2021.  In addition, the date of the Order that 
approved the Gas Assistance Program changes in DG 20-013, referenced in the cover letter, is 
incorrect.  It should be August 27, 2020. 

 
Accordingly, Liberty’s filing, as revised, is not compliant at this time.  Please refile the revised 

tariff pages per Puc 1603.03; Method of Filing. 
 
In accordance with the Secretarial letter issued March 17, 2020, this letter will be filed 

electronically only at this time. 
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Please call me at (603) 271-6044 or e-mail me at Susan.M.Gagne@puc.nh.gov if I can be of 
future assistance. 

 
Sincerely, 
 

/s/ Susan M. Gagne 

 
Susan M. Gagne 
Tariff Administrator 

 
cc: Service List 




